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RE: SPEED LIMIT REQUEST
‘TERREL HILLS AREA
TOWN OF NORTHUMBERLAND
SARATOGA COUNTY

Dear Mr. Cooke:

This'is in response to your November 1, 2022 letter to our office requesting a speed
limit reduction in the Terrel Hills subdivision located off of Taylor Road and Colebrook

Road in the Town of Northumberland. We apologize for the extended delay in our
response.

Currently, the Terrel Hills subdivision, including Cook Circle, Cramer Path, Baker
Drive, Tathum Trace, Merchant Road, Yandell Yard, Terrel Way and Kingsley Road, is
governed by an area 30 MPH speed limit that was established by this office in 1985 and
expanded in 2005. We investigated the roads requested and determined that a reduction
of the area speed limit is warranted at this time. A Notice of Order has been written for
an area 25 MPH speed limit for the Terrel Hills subdivision. As soon as you receive this
Order, which is being processed by the Secretary of State, you may arrange to have the
appropriate speed limit signs installed.

Thank you for bringing your concerns for safety to our attention. If you have any

questions concerning this investigation, please contact Kelley Kircher of this office at 518-
457-5283.

Sincerely,

It bl

Michael W. Fenley, P.E.
Regional Traffic Engineer
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